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BACKGROUND 

In November 1988, California voters passed Proposition 98 [https://www.cde.ca.gov/ta/ac/sa/prop98.asp], 
also known as The Classroom Instructional Improvement and Accountability Act.  This act requires all 
public schools in California to annually prepare School Accountability Report Cards (SARCs).  The 
SARCs are intended to provide the public with important information about each public school and to 
communicate a school’s progress in achieving its goals. 

The SARCs reflect 2018-2019 data and demographics, as required by law.   

The public may access the SARCs on the district and individual school websites.  Additionally, 
copies of SARCs are available at each of our schools and at the Arcadia Education Center. 
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